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Hello everyone!

"ANAK starts by giving them roots and then wings!"

During our stay in Bali in September 2022, that’s how Maya presented the Bali Team’s mission 
This is how, during our trip to Bali in September 2022, Maya presented the mission of the Bali 
Team to the children and young people of the Association. It's so true!
Beyond the charm of Bali and its inhabitants, how can we not be seduced by the dynamism, 
enthusiasm, generosity and strength of all those we met there: families, godchildren, 
coordinators, Bali team, adolescents, volunteers,... These strong moments of exchange and 
sharing confirmed my wish: to give time and energy to help and support ANAK's actions and 
projects - Aid to Children of Indonesia.
A heart commitment, certainly, and much more! We are all united in a very beautiful human and 
solidary adventure: accompanying more than 170 children in their life journey, from primary 
school to entering the workforce.
Our action, as you already know, goes beyond "simple generosity".
Our "material" aid allows access to schools, education and health. But our commitment, our 
motivation coupled with those of the Bali team open up the ways of the possible for all our 
godchildren: strengthening self-confidence, having future plans and the tools to achieve them. 
Let's all continue to create links, hope and concrete results.
Thank you all for making this possible and let's discover together in this bulletin the journey 
taken since almost 20 years!
New year, new energy! Very, very good year 2023 to all; take care of yourself and your loved 
ones.

Mabé
Godmother of Sukma (Pacung / Tejakula)
Member of ANAK's Board and volunteer on "Partnership & Development"
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20 years already!
On one hand, we would have preferred that our association 
did not celebrate this anniversary and that all Balinese 
parents could afford the cost of their children's education, 
but this is not yet the case, even though many 
family situations are improving.
Indeed, many of the first children supported 
by Anak have been able to help their own 
families in turn by financing the studies of 
their younger brothers and sisters and/or 
creating their own families with the financial 
independence to pay for their children's 
education.
Anak is a magnificent human, humanitarian 
and solidarity adventure. It has been able to 
overcome challenges and stand tall despite 
the storms.
Our Balinese and European teams give freely. 
We can all be very proud of all the work 
done for the children and young people we 
constantly encourage to have confidence 
in themselves so that they can realize their 
dreams. We also inspire them with new ideas 
through concrete projects for their future.
Thank you all for participating in this momentum that often 
fills us with joy... especially when we see the results on the 
ground!  
Warmly
Christine Grosso

Arrivals and departures
ANAK France was happy to welcome several new members 
to its Board of Directors this year:
• Mabé Schnuriger, a young, trilingual retiree who is 

managing Partnerships & Development
• Borbala Halpern, a Marketing Specialist 
who is assisting Mabé in her important task
• Myriam Labouchet, a Management and 
Training Specialist who is our new Office 
Secretary
• Hélène Knobel, retired.

Stéphane Mottet has left our Board of 
Directors after many years at Anak. The 
same goes for Jean-Luc and Florence 
Benazra, who have both made significant 
contributions to our association for several 
years. We warmly thank them for all 
their work and support in managing the 
association during these years.

L A T E S T  N E W S
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WE NEED YOU!!! - CALLS FOR VOLUNTEERS

Anak has grown and so have the children. Anak will be 20 years old in 2023, its management requires the presence of 
additional volunteers to support us and ensure the sustainability of our association.
You can help us by becoming a volunteer, even if you are employed or an entrepreneur. A few hours a month would be 
enough to help us. We are a dynamic team, do not hesitate to contact us. The Anak family has grown and needs your 
help to allow us to properly manage our projects, raise funds, organize events or participate in the administration of our 
association...

Thank you, Terima Kasih.



A Digital Communication Team
In 2022, the association was pleased to see a team formed to manage our digital communication, with 
the first step being the management and handling of our social media (writing posts, digital monitoring, 
decision making on communication strategies) but also giving us advice on communication in general. 
In April 2022, Clara, 29-year-old consultant in impact marketing and business communication and Léa, 
23-year-old marketing assistant, joined us. Then in October, Mathilde, 29-year-old engaged entrepreneur 
and communication strategy consultant, returned to the team to share management with Maya. Thanks to 
their expertise, they are a valuable help on these new fundraising and communication tools. Their "posts," 
"hashtags," and "shares" have allowed us to expand our community on social media and connect with new 
donors and partners.

P R O V I D I N G  A S S I S T A N C E
Our secretary in Bali
ello, my name is Gousti. I joined the ANAK team in 2013 after working as a French-speaking guide for 
the Bali Autrement agency.  
At the time, I accompanied travelers and introduced them to the association's work in Pakisan. I was 
thrilled to join ANAK Bali, because humanitarian commitment to the children in my community is very 
important to me. It's been almost 10 years that I have been translating letters from sponsors in Bahasa 
Indonesian and then the responses from their sponsored children in French. I also ensure the link for 
gifts (Christmas, birthday, school success, etc.) that sponsors wish to offer. I work closely with village 
coordinators to find gifts that have meaning for the children and their families. I also organize visits for sponsors when they 
want to meet their sponsored children during a trip to Bali. I participate in the monthly distributions: I help the children 
answer letters from their sponsors and I do singing activities with them. I encourage them in their studies so they don't 
miss the opportunities offered by their support. I am very happy to work for disadvantaged children and so happy to see 
them find work when they become adults.
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GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF ANAK LUXEMBOURG
The 4th general assembly of the ANAK Luxembourg ASBL 
took place by teleconference on April 4, 2022. A budget was 
allocated to the dedicated funds to finance sponsorships 
and the "Bridge" project to support employment for 
children who have completed their studies and are 
struggling to enter the job market. The general assembly 
gave a discharge for the activity report and the cash report. 
The Board of Directors was also given a discharge for their 
work.
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T A K I N G  P A R T
GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF ANAK FRANCE
The 26th of March 2022, the Ordinary General Assembly of 
Anak France was held via videoconference due to the health 
situation. This solution was once again a great success 
among our members. In fact, over 30 people connected 
and actively participated in the OGA. Two members of our 
Balinese team were able to answer live to all the questions 
from our members and sponsors. Our accountant and 
auditor were also present on this occasion. We reviewed 
the 2021 accounts, voted on the 2022 budget, and elected 
the new Board of Directors and the Executive Committee. 
Each 2022 project was reviewed in detail and was voted 
unanimously.
This virtual AG allowed for a friendly exchange between 
all connected members and the Balinese team. We are 
considering organizing the next GA in person in March 2023 
but also via videoconference given the success of previous 
GAs.

GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF 
ANAK SWITZERLAND
On April 9, 2022, the General 
Assembly of Anak Switzerland 
took place in Geneva both 
in person and through 
videoconference, with Maya 
and Dwi present.

We reviewed the accounts of 2021, the projects of 2022 
and voted on the budget for 2022. The Committee was 
reelected and has 5 members.
This General Assembly allowed for a friendly exchange 
between the members present and the Balinese team. The 
next General Assembly will take place in Geneva in April 
2023, both in person and through videoconference, due to 
the success of previous assemblies.



Chocolate Sale at Christmas Market
The 4th chocolate sale was organized in 2022. ANAK 
Luxembourg participated in the Christmas markets of Lalux 
Assurance (11/24), the City of Mersch (11/25 and 11/26), 
the City of Luxembourg (12/03), the City of Grevenmacher 
(12/10 and 12/11), and BNP BGL Paribas (12/14). Our 
chocolate sale was once again a great success. We sold 
packets of chocolate and chestnuts, advent calendars, 
bottles of wine "LES RÊVES" and Panettone. The funds 
collected will allow ANAK Luxembourg to actively continue 
its support activities for children in Indonesia and 
contribute to realizing their dreams.

Charity Evening in Lyon
On May 25th, 2022, Jérôme and Laurence (and their entire 
team from the "Le Petit Meunier" Restaurant in Messimy, 
near Lyon) rallied to organize a Balinese-themed charity 
evening: on the agenda was a cocktail dinner, Indonesian 
dances, and a sale of Balinese goodies. It was also an 
opportunity to meet the co-founder of the association, 
Christine Grosso, our Partnership Manager Mabé, and 
exchange with Maya about our on-the-ground projects.
A successful evening that, thanks to the generosity of all, 
allowed for the funding of the 2022 extracurricular activities 
of our 6 socio-cultural centers and for sponsoring, co-
sponsoring four of the young people in the ANAK program!
Thank you very much to Jérôme and Laurence, always there 
to help ANAK.

Anak under the banners
As every year, the 
Festival of Banners 
was held in Lyon. This 
year, on September 
17, thirty countries 
were represented 
including Indonesia.
Nyoman Mans and 

his children as well as Wakinah Purnama were part of the 
delegation. They spoke about their culture, their language 
and also about our ANAK association with the help of a 
small stand. They distributed our brochures and explained 
our actions and answered the questions of visitors. A 
parade in traditional costumes and dances delighted the 
spectators.

Sale of Second-hand Books in Geneva
Nathalie and Orlane, Swiss godmothers and members of 
the ANAK Switzerland Committee, organized a used book 

sale on Saturday, December 3, 2022 in 
Plan-Les-Ouates, in the Geneva region. 
The entire amount collected, 800 Swiss 
francs (about 800 €), was fully donated 
to our association to finance the after-
school activities of the children. This 
operation was very successful and many 
people discovered our association, our 
sponsorships, and our projects.
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Puberty and menstrual hygiene education
In 2022, 130 young girls are sponsored and about 
75 are over 12 years old. Addressing with them the 
questions related to their menstruation will improve 
their knowledge about puberty, menstruation 
and generally raise awareness of the risks and 
consequences of early and unwanted pregnancies. 
These subjects are important, especially in Indonesia 
where access to this information is not easy and 
communication on this subject is still taboo.
2022 is the year of setting up the program: assessing 
needs, purchasing and delivering sustainable and 
eco-responsible protection to Bali. Katia Turnier, 
Head of School of the French High School in Bali, has 
offered us the support of Dinda, a nurse at the LFB, 
to build informative workshops for the adolescents, in 
Indonesian and taking into account the specificities of 
the Balinese community.
Sri Murtiasih, a former godchild, nurse in Singaraja, 
and Sujana, a godchild in the last year of nursing 
course, have agreed to co-animate the future 
workshops. 2023 will be the year of launching the 
awareness workshops.
Thanks to the Raja Daniele Marcovici Foundation and 
the Elsont collective for their financial support.

Thanks to Katia Turnier and Dinda from the French 
High School in Bali for their help in setting up the 
workshops.
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In 2022, Anak was able to successfully carry out projects 
planned during the Covid years. We are therefore happy 
to have welcomed for a week the 12 teenagers and 4 
supervisors from the Bulleurs de Zola (see article in 
bulletin 29) who allowed the children from Amed to 
discover snorkeling for four afternoons. Then, they had a 
weekend at Dharma Cita to allow for an exchange between 
the Balinese and French youth. Their generosity and care 
for the children was fantastic. We express our warmest 
thanks to them and look forward to welcoming the new 
group in 2023 or 2024.

Thanks to Instagram, we were 
able to meet the Miljian family. 
This French-Italian couple, lives 
in Bali with their 3 children, and 
came to visit us at the office 
first, then we showed them 
the life of the DC2 home and 
the actions of our association. 
Following this wonderful en-
counter, the Miljian family was 
able to share their social media 
visibility with us and we are in 
contact for a future project.



11

The Rotary Club of Honolulu 
Building on a partnership that began three years ago prior 
to the COVID 19 Pandemic, 21 Rotarians family members 
and friends travelled in late October 2022 to Bali from 
Hawaii and mainland USA to participate in an International 
Service Project.  
The participants, ranging in age from nine to eighty-two 
years, over 5 days helped build the organic farm elements 
that sit adjacent to the Dharma Cita (DC) Dormitory in 
Singaraja.[…] The focal farm activity for the Rotarian group 
was the construction of a perimeter wall that will provide 
security for the site part of which will used for motorbike 
storage freeing the dormitory courtyard for other uses. […] 
Arriving for their first workday on 31 October (Halloween) 
they brought costumes decorations and candy to introduce 
the children and staff to the American traditions that have 
grown around the celebration of this Christian Holy day.  
A candy filled pumpkin piñata suspended with a rope held 
by two Rotarians delighted the students who roared with 
laughter as those who volunteered to be blindfolded and 
try to puncture the piñata with a wooden stick swung at 
it  it vigorously as it moved erratically. The children’s first 
exposure to this American holiday tradition will likely not be 
the last as decorations and costumes brought to celebrate 
it will be stored and perhaps used next Halloween.. 
Throughout the rest of the week Rotary project participants 
provided after school instruction in; computer training 
in document creation and manipulation using Microsoft 
Office, English language conversational classes, and several 
popular line dances. Over the past two years, the Rotary 
Club of Honolulu provided nearly $45k USD funding  for 
the construction completion of DC, the construction of the 
organic farm, and the provision of electric Motor Bikes, 
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computers and other materials all benefiting the students of 
ANAK’s Dharma Cita. 
  Although the participants over their 5 days in Singaraja 
took great satisfaction in the labors in the garden and the 
perimeter wall construction, their greatest satisfaction 
was interacting with the students whose effervescent 
personalities, beautiful smiles and irrepressible curiosity 
endeared them to each of the participants, several of whom 
will in the future sponsor students through ANAK.  
The project week culminated with a delicious dinner 
prepared by the students of DC and included entertainment 
of dance and song.  Following the presentation by 
the students The Rotary project participants gave a 
presentation about Hawaiian culture and dance.  Sad 
farewells on 4 November were coupled with promises to 
return for possible future projects and interaction with the 
staff and students of ANAK.
David Shanahan, Rotary Club of Honolulu
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CHARITY CONCERT IN SUPPORT OF ANAK
We rock, you roll, they go to school!
The first charity concert in support of Anak took place on 
February 12th, 2022 at the Kutabex bar, across from Kuta 
Beach. Several rock bands participated, including Rhythm 
Voice, Dr Rose, The Mantapz, The Resistance, Black Diary, 
CBNP, as well as guests who did not hesitate to get on 
stage to increase the amount of donations. Bali bikers also 
contributed by lending a Harley Davidson as decoration 
and giving an envelope directly handed over to Dwi. Anak 
students also participated in the party with undisguised 
pleasure for their first live concert!
After the opening speeches to explain what the association 
was and its purpose, the bands followed each other on 
stage, all with the aim of supporting this action in a festive 
and friendly atmosphere.
Although this event took place during the Covid period and 
the closure of the border, we were able to raise funds. 
Thanks again to all the participants for this great show of 
solidarity and generosity towards the children!

A day of “digital nomadism”
After visiting our office, blogger 
Alex Vizeo, wishing to help an 
association during his stay in Bali, 
“discovered” ANAK and along with 
members of his “tribe” decided 
to share their life journeys, 
experience and advice about 
this new panel of professions 
related to social networks. We are 
grateful for their kindness and 
energy in sharing moments that 
our teenagers will not forget.
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Your Sponsorship



A meeting and then a project.
In July, I accompanied 
ANAK's team during the 
distribution week before 
the new school year. It was 
a wonderful experience! 
ANAK's team supports 
the children with their 
enthusiasm and kindness, 
promoting a dialogue of 
trust and forging strong 
bonds with each of them. 
In the different centers, I 
shared precious moments 

with both younger and older children. We talked in English, 
watched presentations of Balinese dancing and singing.
It is a chance to support the education of these curious 
children about life. And my summer experience convinced 
me to commit to six months of volunteering with the 
association. We will share our know-how with ANAK's 
teachers to imagine and set up together, motivating English 
workshops that match the needs of the children.
I am looking forward to meeting the entire ANAK team, 
children, teenagers and staff soon.

Stéphanie Corbaz, a teacher in Switzerland
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M E E T I N G S
Sponsors' visit to their sponsored children
After 2 years of absence of sponsors and visitors due to 
Covid-19, this year, 14 sponsors were able to come and visit 
their sponsored children.
In July, Mita's sponsors came with their children. They visited 
Mita and her family in Pakisan and took them for a walk on 
the beach, swimming and lunch together at a warung (local 
small restaurant), before ending with some shopping in 
Singaraja.
Among others, we also had Prayoga's sponsor, who is 
a university student. They met up in Kuta before going 
together to visit Prayoga's family in his village in the east of 
Bali. These sponsors met their sponsored child for the first 
time and were very happy. They also made donations of 
clothing, stuffed animals, treats, etc.



children are very grateful and aware of the opportunity 
they have to be sponsored and thus access schooling 
and extracurricular teachings. During an official ceremony 
in Dharma Cita, I presented the flag of our club to the 
president of Anak Bali. In exchange, I received a beautiful 
representation of the Anak association symbol. Upon my 
return to Réunion, I will present it to our President Nathalie. 
On the evening of the ceremony, I sent the photos to the 
members of our club. The members of my club are happy 
with this exchange.
I experienced three days of a strong experience with highly 
motivated people in their missions. I spoke with the children 
and young people supported by ANAK; they are extremely 
endearing and grateful, curious and eager for exchanges 
in the noble sense of the term. I answered their questions 
partly in Bahasa Indonesia, partly in English, and in French 
translated by one of the members of ANAK Bali.
I promised to come back and see them on my next trip to 
Bali.

Sampai jumpa. See you 
soon.

Evelyne DAIRIEN
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The President of Anak Luxembourg, J.M. Hoffmann, was 
able to visit the projects in Bali three times this year. 
During his visit in June, a "Pool Fun Day" with food at Alam 
Sambangan, Singaraja was organized for the enjoyment of 
the 25 children sponsored by ANAK Luxembourg. Children 
from the villages of Panji Anom, Pacung, Pakisan, Sawan, 
and Galungan were invited to the pool and driven by a 
car sponsored by the Rotary Club Luxembourg-Horizon in 
2021. The children would like to repeat this activity every 
year.

In 2021, the Rotary Club Sainte-Marie Roland Garros 
Centenaire (based in Réunion) supported the Anak 
association with exceptional food aid during the COVID-19 
pandemic (see bulletin 29 article). In November 2022, 
I wanted to meet the members of the association and 
accompany them on their tours of the seven villages. I 
met an extremely dedicated team in Bali who is invested 
in its mission to support young people and has immense 
generosity of heart. Every month, during the distributions, 
the Bali team is eagerly awaited with great joy. The 



The overall experience 
[…] a beautiful and 
memorable one, not 
only an eye-opening 
experience for the 
children for all of us. We 
learned from the children 
that have amazing, good 

energy how loving and caring they were to us. As they have 
shown us all the positives above, we tried our best to give 
our utmost to them. We do hope all that we taught them 
will continue to be developed by the children for their 
future.
I am massively proud of what they have made, such as; 
fluorescent paintings with Hamka Art and Skinner Ohrami, 
embroidery class with Sherly Noverita, puppets making 
with Puhan Ayu, Fashion design with Geofanny Tambunan, 
videography with Taktik Berulah, drama class by me, Sisie, 
making postcards from recycled paper with Buan Alit, and 
art therapy drawing with Dayu Santika and Mira El Amir. 
And all the results were exhibited in our closing ceremony 
at Puri Kanginan Buleleng on our last day of the program, 
where both of the villages; Sambangan and Sawan were 
able to collaborate in incredible performance. Sambangan 
village exhibited what they have made in a 2 weeks period, 
and Sawan village showed their performance in which they 
also made their own costumes.[…]
Sisie,  Project manager of LucyDream Gallery and Seeds for 
A Child
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Workshops with Indonesian artists.
Seeds for A Child is a developed program using art therapy 
with a neo-humanism approach to support childrens’ 
dreams and help them to see the world in wider and 
colourful perspectives, with the support of different artists 
who join LucyDream Gallery community that teach them 
different skills every week. Last October and November 
our program hold place in Anak Association Bali in Desa 
Sambangan and 2 weeks in Desa Sawan.[…]

A C H I E V E M E N T S
ANAK paints with Léona Rose

In July 2022, the children of 
Pacung and the teenagers 
of DC2 had the opportunity 
to express their creativity 
on colorful mural frescoes 
drawn by artist Léona Rose. 
As part of her trip to Bali, 
Léona Rose contacted us 
and offered this multicolored 

project that excited both our team and the children. Thus, a 
yoga session, drawing of the fresco (walls of the Pacung and 
Dharma Cita centers) and coloring by the children allowed 
us to spend time with Léona whose positive energy radiated 
during these three afternoons. Laughter and dancing were 
on the agenda during the painting sessions. A big thank you 
to Léona for her generosity of spirit and for the markers 
given that will allow us to continue her project.
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The Study Tour is back!
After two years without a Study Tour due to the COVID-19 pandemic, this year, finally, we were able to gather all the child-
ren again for a day at the Bedugul botanical garden. In addition to the children, coordinators, teachers, sponsors and 
godparents of the association came to share this day (223 people in total). After wandering around the park to observe spe-
cimens on the spot such as cacti, medicinal plants and tropical trees, the children participated in competitions such as the 
sack race, the hymn song of each center (created for the occasion) and other games organized by the adolescents of the 
association, before sharing a picnic together. Despite the rain, the children were delighted to be together, meet each other 
and share activities all together for a day of laughter and joy.
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The organic mini-farm managed by the high school 
students 
Thanks to your generosity (members, supporters and 
partners), we have launched our organic mini-farm project: 
an opportunity for the 60 teenagers living at the Dharma 
Cita dormitory to gain confidence and independence, 
develop a sense of responsibility and understand 
environmental issues. Located on a plot of land adjacent to 
the Dharma Cita boarding school in Singaraja, our mini-
farm will have a pen for the raising of 4 pigs, a chicken coop 
(around 30 laying hens and broiler chickens), a pond with 
about 50 carp and an organic vegetable garden.
We are planning for a more autonomous management of 
the dormitory:
• Reduction of purchases of basic foodstuffs
(pepper, cabbage, tomatoes, etc.) thanks to the harvests of 
the vegetable garden;
• A small "phytoremediation" station will recycle the gray
water from the dormitory to water the garden and provide 
water for the animals;
• A methanation system (pig manure) will power the
dormitory's gas stoves;
• Food waste is recycled to make ecoenzyme soap, very
effective for cleaning and environmentally friendly.

Coming from rural families, the teenagers quickly embraced 
the project. They are being made aware of intelligent and 
economical water management; they are learning about 
organic farming and animal husbandry techniques. The 
teenagers will then be able to share and replicate the 
approach with their families and villages.
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In 2022, all the young people received their high school 
diploma. 5 young people continued with ANAK among them, 
4 continued their studies at the university and one young 
woman, Arianti, chose to pursue professional training in 
sewing. This 6-month training with a professional seamstress 
in Sawan allows her to learn how to make everyday, 
professional, and traditional Balinese clothing (shirts, skirts, 
Kebaya, etc.), so she can then open her own workshop in 
her home region of Karangasem.

Luh Widi, in the Biology field and Ranum in the Information 
Technology (IT) field, go to Jimbaran University. Luh Widi's 
biology degree will allow her to work in research, in a 
medical analysis office, or within the National Agency for 
Drug and Food Control (BPOM). Ranum, on the other hand, 
will always find work in this rapidly expanding field here 
in Bali. The other two university students are in Singaraja, 
Irma who is in the Management field and Gede Widi who 
is in Communication Sciences. These two fields will also 
allow them to find work after graduation. Finally, Sujana has 
completed her nursing degree and is continuing her studies 
for an additional year to obtain a management degree, 
allowing him to later open his own office.

The other high school students who have left the association 
have found work in different fields, and we wish them great 
success and will always be happy to welcome them back to 
the centers so that they can share their experiences with the 
younger generation.



My name is I Gede Oka Prayoga, nicknamed Oka. I am 24 years old and from 
the village of Bunutan. I was sponsored by the Anak association when I was 
in first grade and continued until I graduated from the vocational high school 
in Singaraja. When I was first sponsored, I was surprised. The coordinator 
came to my home to meet my family and then asked me to come to the Anak 
center. Since then, I have received help from the association. I am very happy 
to have received it because without it, I might have only finished my primary 
education. At the end of primary school, my father was very sick and my family 
did not have the means to send me further to junior high school. Thanks 
to Anak's support, I was able to finish junior high school in Bunutan and my 
vocational high school in Singaraja. I lived for 3 years in the Dharma Citta 
boarding house for high school students, where I took English classes that are 
still very useful to me now.
Today I am married, I have a daughter and I work as a driver for tourists. In my 
job, I continue to use the different tips I received from the association.
I hope the Anak association can continue to help many more children from 
poor families who need help so that they can also realize their dreams.
I thank the Anak association very much for its support over the years and 
because of which I can be what I am now.
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SAYA SUDAH JADI (What I have become)



Ni Komang Arianti is from Bunutan. Her sponsorship began in 2012 when she was in 3rd grade. She lived at the Dharma 
Citta residence in Singaraja for three years while completing sewing studies at the vocational high school. She is now taking 
a six-month course to improve her sewing knowledge.
 
Kadek Arif Aditya is from Galungan. His sponsorship began in 2014 when he was in 3rd grade. He lived at the Dharma 
Citta residence in Singaraja for three years while studying construction at the vocational high school. He is currently taking a 
training course to be able to work in Japan.

Luh Putu Meli Ardani is from Sawan. Her sponsorship began in 2014 when she was in 5th grade. She lived at the Dharma 
Citta residence in Singaraja for three years while studying at the traditional high school. She’s in Colombo right now working 
at a SPA salon.

I Nyoman Prayoga is from Banglé Bunutan. His sponsorship began in 2011 when he was in 3rd grade. He lived at the 
Dharma Citta residence in Singaraja for three years while studying woodcarving. He is currently at the Polytechnic in 
Jimbaran studying Business Administration. 22
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“Our love of Bali at first 
sight dates from 2008 
and we return every year 
(except for the COVID 
years). We take the 
opportunity to discover 
this beautiful country 
of Indonesia with its 
traditions, cultures and 

varied landscapes.
In 2012, while randomly reading publications at a hotel, 
we saw an invitation to join ANAK Bali and godparent a 
child from a family without sufficient means to ensure their 
education under the best conditions.
We immediately became members committed to 
supporting this beautiful adventure, in large part convinced 
by the values and rigor carried out by ANAK.
We have been godparents to Sindi for ten years now and 
the child we met at the time in Pakisan has become a 
beautiful young woman who, after completing her studies 
(SMA), was selected to join a flight attendant training course. 
We discussed this potential career with Maya and Dwi as it 
seemed almost natural for us and was her life choice.
Sindi was raised by her grandparents under precarious 
conditions because they, as day laborers, had only random 
resources.
ANAK’s team had identified a real need in terms of financial 
aid and external support for Sindi, just as it does for so 
many other Balinese children. Throughout all these years, 
we have followed Sindi’s progress from primary school to 

DC2, with laughter and tears, and every time we meet her, 
we are always immensely happy to be stakeholders in her 
growth.
ANAK’s presence and action have enabled our goddaughter 
to open up to other horizons ... and we are certain that 
Sindi will maintain contact with ANAK and share her 
experience with future young children joining ANAK.
Strong ties have been forged with Sindi, her family and 
ANAK, whom we visit every year and whose contact we 
intend to maintain as long as possible. We will now continue 
the adventure because we have just offered to godparent a 
new child whom we look forward to meeting.
Thank you ANAK, your entire team, all field coordinators and 
volunteers, and thank you to all the children whose smiles 
and laughter, despite their precarious daily lives, remind us 
of the true meaning of the word humility. It is an immense 
privilege for us to take part.
And thank you, Christine.”

Fabienne and Claude, godparents since 2012
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G E T T I N G  T O G E T H E R



because they only own a motorcycle, a small house on a 
small 100m2 piece of land, and a canoe. They were very 
happy because they hadn’t had a wardrobe before.
One day I would love to go and see her, to get to know her 
better, and visit her beautiful island of Bali once again.
Last summer, my family and I went to the annual ANAK 
celebration in France, a few kilometers from Lyon, and I had 
the chance to talk to Mama Christine and Mabé about my 
special relationship with Loliani. They were happy and said 
it was a good idea in fact to put children in direct contact as 
godparents and godchildren.
It reminded me that there are very different cultures and 
ways of life among children on Earth. I hope this motivates 
Loliani. And my parents are even more motivated to 
support ANAK now.

Jeanne ROCCO FAVIER, godmother of Ni Wayan Loliani since 
2020

Selamat Pagi!
My name is Jeanne Rocco Favier. I am 
12 years old, in grade 5, and live near 
Lyon in France.
I had the opportunity to travel to Bali 
in the summer of 2019 with my little 
brother Sacha and my parents.
We then spent two days with the 
children at the ANAK center (in 
Pakisan). They were the same age as 
me, and even though we didn’t speak 

the same language, I was amazed by their songs, their 
dances, and the fact that they were very curious about me 
and my little brother. We even went swimming together at 
the river, and distributed candy at the end!
They were learning several subjects at the ANAK center and 
seemed happy and serious.
On my return from this trip, I naturally wanted to have 
direct contact with a child from Bali. As a result, with my 
family’s support, I became the godmother of Ni Wayan 
Loliani, who is the same age as me and lives in Bunutan. 
Loliani also has a little brother; her father is a fisherman, 
as well as a corn farmer during the rainy season, and her 
mother takes care of the family.
We write each other several times a year about our 
respective traditions and our religious holidays, which are 
so different. I tell her about my holidays, and we talk about 
daily life. Consequently, I know that Loliani enjoys going to 
school and would like to be a police officer when she grows 
up. I find this admirable. As for me, I would love a job where 
I can help others.
Recently, we were able to help her family a little more: 
with ANAK’s advice, we offered them a beautiful wardrobe, 24



Dear godparents,
 

Mail correspondence is the best way to 
connect with your godchildren. You write to 
them, they write to you, Gousti Mantra and 
Sesilia translate! We suggest you use the 
email address provided for this purpose: 
malettreanak@yahoo.com. You can scan 
your handwritten letter and attach it if you 
wish. It will be sent to the child together with 
its translation, photos, and any other small 

gifts you might send by mail or through visiting godparents 
(the “ANAK postman” system).

ANAK’s teenagers all have a personal email address enabling 
them to correspond directly, provided it’s written in English 
and we are always copied (cc). If you would like to receive 
your godchildren’s addresses and help them improve their 
English, contact us!
 
HINT :products received by mail are taxed at customs up 
to 50% of their purchase price (as per customs information 
on the internet). Consequently, if you really wish to send 
a gift to your godchildren, we suggest you use the “ANAK 
postman” system rather than send a parcel.
On page 38, you’ll find our address in Bali for your letters 
and visits to our Balinese team.
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ANAK MAIL LET’S KEEP IN TOUCH
To keep you informed of our activities and life at ANAK, we 
use several means of communication.
¤ Mail sent via the post 
¤ Our quarterly newsletter sent by messaging to the address 
you provided us

In special cases, our secretary
Françoise Lagardère, will reply to you at the address

contact@anakbali.org

ANAK Bali  Association

anakbali        . asso  

FOLLOW US, SUBSCRIBE, SHARE THEM!!!

@anak_bali_association

www   . anakbali        . org 

A N A K B A L I



Meminis Candles
Alix and her brother decided to launch their “Meminis” can-
dle sales business together: it’s an invitation to travel as well 

as a window on both the world and their 
memories. Their first stop, Bali, is both 
a poignant journey and a need to help 
Balinese children. By donating part of 
their sales, Alix and Kenny, aware of our 
actions around entrepreneurship and the 
launch of micro-activities, want to help 

finance post-high school graduation professional training.
Thank you, Alix and Kenny.

Mamoja Jewelry
A jewelry designer, Marion, inspired by 
intergenerational handover and by Bali, 
has offered to support ANAK’s activities. 
Thirteen percent of sales of the Canang 
Sari-inspired necklace (the small basket 
of Balinese flower offerings) will help 
fund ANAK’s youth-focused projects.
“More than a piece of jewelry, it’s an of-
fering for oneself and for them, to send 
messages of hope.”

Thank you, Marion.

ANAK is looking for (and finding!) new fundraising alterna-
tives to help set up projects for education, access to em-
ployment, and support for the families of ANAK’s children 
and youth.

G E T T I N G  I N V O L V E D

Travels Create/Build Solidarity
In 2022, the Tour Operator Turquoise set up the YES 
WE CARE solidarity challenge (2nd Edition). This sales 
challenge consists of paying all their partner agencies 10 
euros per confirmed travel file to an association of their 
choice proposed by Turquoise. This year, ANAK and four 
other associations who have committed to sustainable 
development and local engagement are involved. We thank 
the Tour Operator for this approach to solidarity, which 
is in line with their objectives in giving meaning to their 
business by supporting associations in destinations sold at 
agencies, and working in particular toward respect for the 
environment.

So Leader, is a cooperative that offers solidarity and eco-
responsible travel, and donates 10% 
of the total amount of any trip directly 
to the humanitarian association 
chosen by the traveler. ANAK is now in 
this list and is able to benefit from this 
direct support for its projects in the 
field.

26



The Raja Daniele Marcovici 
Foundation has renewed its 
support!
Time stopped for a second on 
November 17, 2021, the night 
ANAK won the “Coup de Coeur” 
Prize in Paris. It was a feeling 
of accomplishment for me as 
ANAK’s ambassador to the RAJA 

Foundation since 2016, but also as someone who loves Bali, 
and is a mother of three children for whom the promise of 
a happy future is through educating young people.
Although I was happy about the evening, my role had not 
ended because I received an e-mail the next morning 
with the subject line “A call for new projects” from the 
Foundation ... Thanks to renewed collaboration between 
ANAK and the Foundation, after a first stage of successful 
education and social integration, we are moving things up a 
gear toward training and professional integration.
This new three-year grant (awarded in 2022) will provide 
48 girls with true empowerment including intensive English 
courses, entrepreneurship workshops, and vocational 
training, etc.
Borbala, ANAK godmother and RAJA employee.
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H&0 de Yannick 
“I hope one day you’ll get 
the chance to travel to 
Bali and, more especially, 
meet ANAK’s children. 
This summer, I was able 
to meet those in Amed 
as well as the teens at 
Dharma Citta 2 together 
with a group of French 
teens as part of a diving/
solidarity trip. As you 
might have expected, 
there were smiles, 

songs and Balinese dances but above all there were rich 
and moving conversations. Unfortunately, our diving trip 
together came to an end but what a beautiful experience it 
was on our last day to accompany them home among the 
mountains. We found that they lived simply—you might 
even say minimally—and the most precarious among have 
no access to running water! I think I remember hearing that 
the remotest families are a two-hour walk from the nearest 
watering hole!
So of course, our trip went beyond the defined framework 
and that’s what makes travel more beautiful, due to the 
people we met and our desire to do something individually. 
By giving a little push, we can change one or more lives. 
There are many projects to finance: education, health, 
mobility, equipment, hobbies, etc. I opted for one that 
reminded me of my journey.
None of this would have been possible without the help 
of Maya, ANAK’s super coordinator, who was also our 
organizer, guide, translator and more. And I’d like to give a 

special mention to Gonta the fisherman: a discreet, smiling, 
moving and dedicated man, who is there every day to help 
the children in Amed. My thanks to you and the children for 
this beautiful lesson of life. We have emerged richer from 
this journey.”
Yannick, entrepreneur and community diving instructor.



supporting the mobile library (a motorcycle with a mini 
caravan full of books for children and adults) because the 
idea that books, and with them culture, are delivered to 

people makes me happy. Christine has always 
said, "Buku adalah jendela dunia”*. I like 
to support ANAK because I trust it and know 
the sums are well allocated to its projects! In 
addition, I can truly say that the Universe has 
returned to me what I have given.
Over time, I have felt that giving and sharing 
is part of my life learning. Sometimes when “it 
hurts,” we are tempted to do something else 
… yet I like consistency. I hope that up until my 
last breath I can keep giving this amount to 

support these children who are thirsty to learn and are not 
jaded.

* "Books are a window into the world"
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An Interview with Maxime Faure

ANAK - When and how did you hear about ANAK?
Maxime - I discovered ANAK in 2015 during 
a trip to Bali. I met Christine Grosso and the 
Balinese office team at a potato gratin party! 
I had been disappointed by the south of the 
island but was happy to travel through the 
poorer northern regions that were rich in 
spirituality with their many well maintained 
temples and wonderful processions. All those 
daily offerings moved me. After returning to 
Paris, I immediately became the godfather of a 
girl with whom I corresponded.

ANAK - Why did you decide to become a patron and create 
a partnership?
Maxime - When I was 55, I decided to give my five children 
a certain sum of money to help them get started in life. 
I told them that for me there was also “The Child of the 
World” called ANAK and I wanted to give it the same amount 
I had given my children. To my great delight, all of them 
generously approved my idea. Ever since, for about five 
years now, I have been donating 10,000 euros annually to 
ANAK.

ANAK - Are you satisfied with this partnership and the 
follow-up?
Maxime - Yes! I am completely satisfied. After consulting 
with ANAK, I participated in the construction of the boarding 
school residence, the mini organic farm project, and this 
year, the purchase of musical instruments for the older 
children. (I am a musician among other things). I also enjoy 
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Thank you very much to everyone for your donations.

Thanks to visits from godparents, solidarity travelers, and 
residents in Bali, we have received many donations this 
year, including snorkeling equipment (Bulleurs de Zola) for 
children, more than eight boxes of clothes, bags, plush toys, 
hair accessories, toys, notebooks and pens, an overhead 
projector, equipment for the centers, health care and 
medication equipment, etc.
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In addition to donations of equipment, we have received 
numerous monetary donations from individuals for our 
various projects for 2022. Whether they were to purchase 
bicycles or books, finance extracurricular courses or larger 
projects such as the Mini organic farm, we were able to 
achieve them all thanks to your generosity and trust.

At the end of December, the Swiss organization Green 
Leaves Education Foundation allocated us a donation 
of $18,000 (about €16,800) to cover the balance of our 
“Mastering Computer Tools” project and we are extremely 
grateful.
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Do not hesitate!

Show your support by participating in the funding of:

Our extra-curricular activities for Primary and Middle school 
students: 

 	 English
 	 IT
 	 Traditional arts
 	 Promoting reading

Our intensive English courses and Entrepreneurship 
workshops for high-school students: 

 	 Sewing
 	 Baking/ Cooking
 	 Electronics
 	 Small organic farm
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Help us another way

¤	 You can become involved and help us find sponsors and 
partners!

¤	 If your company or its foundation is committed to 
solidarity action, you can become our representative and 
support our projects!

¤	 Be active on our social networks (Facebook, Instagram, 
YouTube, LinkedIn): like, comment, share! Help us gain 
visibility!

¤ 	 Help us finance a project via your internet searches:
Your internet searches can support our actions free of 
charge. If you use the French solidarity search engine Lilo.
org, you will help support our actions without spending any 
money. It’s a privacy-friendly search engine that doesn’t 
collect your data. Every search on Lilo.org credits you with 
a drop of water. From your account, you can automatically 
assign your drops to ANAK. Support a project and help us in 
our actions without changing your habits.

¤	 Promote our HelloAsso kitties to your entourage.

¤	 Collect donations by organizing used book sales, garage 
sales, bring-and-buy clothing swaps, cake sales, solidarity 
cocktails, etc.
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PARTNERS
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*	 Celebrate ANAK’s 20th anniversary in Bali and France
*	 Establish a borehole in Lean hill (water for 40 families)
*	 Reforest Lean hill (banyans and local fig trees)
*	 A week of workshops with Elena (self-knowledge)
*	 Be welcomed by Léa, Mathilde and Stéphanie for 		
	 volunteer missions
*	 Meet and participate in activities with young people in 	
	 the commune of Voiron (69)
*	 New workshops with the Seeds for a Child program in 	
	 Amed
*	 A solidarity day with Bali autrement in Amed with Peduli 	
	 Alam
*	 Widia’s cataract operation
*	 Implement menstruation workshops (in connection with 	
	 the panties received) (see page 9)
*	 Bazaar for ANAK in solidarity with Bali’s French High 		
	 School (December 2022)
*	 Partnership with the Djawa Indonesian restaurant in 		
	 France
* 	 Photo Contest with “Femmes Leaders” (Women Leaders)
*	 Monaco World Championships and Ryan (godparented 	
	 teenager)

P L A N N I N G  A H E A D
2023 PROJECTS
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Anak Village with center
Anak Village
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ANAK -  Aide aux Enfants d’ Indonésie
26,  rue Poincaré 
L-2342 Luxembourg
E-mai l  :  jean-marie.hoffmann@pt. lu
Tél  :  +352 621 131 181

C O N T A C T S
I N  B A L I

ANAK -Bantuan Anak Indonesia

J l .  Nuansa Kori  Sading Utama I I I  /  5 ,  Sading, 
Mengwi-80351,  Badung,  Bal i - Indonesia.

E-mai l  :  anakbal i1@yahoo.com

Tél  :  +62 361 90 69 134

I N  E U R O P E

ANAK -  Aide aux Enfants d’ Indonésie

320 avenue Berthelot 69371  
Lyon cedex 08 -  France

E-mai l  :  contact@anakbal i .org

Tél  :  +33 6 76 25 25 29

ANAK -  Aide aux Enfants d’ Indonésie

1200,  Genève-Suisse

E-mai l  :  president.switzer land@anakbal i .org

Tél  :  +41 79 216 98 18

ANAK – Apoyo a los Niños de Indonesia 

Crta.  Port  L l igat ,  4417488 Cadaques (Girona) 
España. 

E-mai l  :  i racatgt@gmai l .com

Tél  :  +34 679 56 60 00



T E R I M A  K A S I H  B A N Y A K *

*  T h a n k  y o u  v e r y  m u c h


